
Don Charles Foote 
(1931-1969) 

In  the tragic death  at  the age of thirty- 
seven of Don  Foote,  the Institute has lost 
one of its more recent active Fellows, the 
polar  world has lost a vital force  in geo- 
graphical  research, and his friends  have lost 
a well-loved man. 

One is agonised by the  stroke of fate which 
permits  a man  to live life  dangerously  in the 
Arctic,  travelling by dog team, tossing in 
small  boats, walking through sub-zero bliz- 
zards,  and  then allows him to  be struck  down 
by that  modern civilised killer, the auto- 
mobile. The  same thing  happened  last  year 
to  an older polar explorer, John Rymill of 
Australia, and earlier the  premature death of 
J. H. Giddings, the  famous arctic  archaeol- 
ogist, was the result of a motor accident in 
Alaska. 

Don was a  product of Dartmouth College, 
which above all institutions  in the United 
States has given so much  to  northern enter- 
prise, including the first Executive Director 
of the Institute, and  many subsequent Gov- 
ernors and Fellows. From there, we know, 
come not only well-trained and intelligent 
graduates,  such as  other American Universi- 
ties produce,  but  above all  real men. 

Don was such a man, powerful physically, 
a well-rounded human person,  a  leader who 
led by his personality rather  than by his in- 
tellectual  status which was indeed high. 

His  earlv  research  work,  stimulated by Dr. 

He was a Summer  Scholar at  the University 
of Oslo and spent two  further years  travel- 
ling and working in  high  subarctic Scandina- 
via and Spitsbergen. 

Then  he came to McGill University, where 
as a  student taking higher degrees, and later 
as  a  member of staff, he spent the best part 
of ten  years, and became, despite his youth, 
the doyen of arctic  studies  in the field  of 
Human Geography. During this  time his 
areas of research  lay  in  Alaska and later 
Baffin Island. In Alaska  his prime concern 
was with the economic  base of the Eskimo 
hunter, caribou,  whales,  bears and seals. 

As a dedicated conservationist he was ap- 
pointed in 1966 by the Canadian  Government 
to head an  Area Economic Survey of  Baffin 
Island, and two  years later under the  Inter- 
national Biological Programme  to study the 
‘adaptability’ of the Igloolik people. 

Then  came a sabbatical leave to join the 
University of Alaska’s social research  pro- 
gramme;  an assignment tragically cut short. 

We at McGill  University had missed him 
badly  during his absence, and were  looking 
forward  to his return  in 1969 to rejuvenate, 
as he could so well do,  the basic elementary 
course  in geography. In these  days of some- 
times difficult student-staff relationships Don, 
with his immensely sympathetic  personality, 
was a force  for  mutual respect and a  genera- 
tor of enthusiasm. 

The Fellows of the Arctic  Institute offer 
their profound sympathy to his artist wife 
Berit and their young son, whose father was 
such  a fine and friendly  man. 

Trevor  Lloyd, was in far’  northern Europe. P .  D. Baird 
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